
                                        
 

Branch Meeting Minutes
– 9th February 2022

Venue – The Marsh, Pudsey.

1. Chairman (Russ Ward) 

Russ opened the meeting at 8.45 pm and welcomed all 11 attendees on the 

evening. Including new member Brian Roche, Brain was the treasurer of the former

branch some 40 years ago.

 

2. Secretary (Russ Ward Deputised)

Apologies for absence – Andy Lodge, Barry Lodge, Bob Nabozny, Don Tovey, 

Geoff Drury, Ian Barnes, Bruce Senior, Bob Brown and Harry Day.

The NOC 2022 International Rally is to be held at Zvule in the Czech Republic (9th 

to 13th June), we currently have 7 members booked and attending the rally, Martin 

& Bev, Andy & Gill, Nigel, Tony and Russ. All members are looking to ride the 1500 

mile round trip, with Tony and Russ extending their trip to a fortnight to tour around 

Europe.

3. Ride Outs 2022 (Andy Lodge) 

 

The 2021 formal ride out programme that runs from April to September was 

completed (as Covid restrictions allowed) last year, the next formal planned ride out

will be in April 2022, however, short notice ride out's organised via members of the 

WhatsApp group may occur as the weather allows.

4. Treasurers report (Peter Holland) 

Peter advised members that the branch funds now stood at £540.18.



5. Any Other Business (Russ Ward) 

Peter Holland advised that the NOC are still looking for branches to organise 

events, so a discussion occurred regarding possible locations, as it was agreed 

that this is a major factor governing the possibility of the branch doing it.

Possible venues mentioned included the Green Dragon at Hardraw and the Half 

Moon at Fellbeck near Pateley Bridge.

Peter Holland, reminded people regarding the upcoming AGM meeting (10th April) 

for the NOC at the British Motor Museum, Banbury Road, Gaydon. CV35 0BJ.

Martin Holdsworth and John Oldridge, mentioned tongue in cheek about moving 

the branch meeting to a pub near them, the Lord Darcy on Harrogate Road, this 

was quickly dismissed!

The meeting was formally closed.

Russ Ward – NOC Yorkshire Branch Chairman

Don’t forget all details of the branch activities can be found on our web-site - 
http://yorkshire.branches.nortonownersclub.org

Date of next meeting 9th March 2022


